
Muni Advisory Board 
October, 2020 meeting 

 
 

Attendance: Dean, Joe, Charles, Louise, Fred, David, Amy, Steve, Tony, Brian 
 
September Minutes: Dean motion, Tony seconded  
 
Pro’s Report: Record number of rounds in September (5,257). David plans to 
increase his pro shop merchandise budget from $57,000 to $75,000 for next FY. 
Expects to increase golf cart fleet from 60 to 72 by January or February, which will 
allow for bigger tournament fields and less risk of running out of carts in the middle 
of the day. Brian made a motion to have nine-minute intervals between tee times. 
Joe seconded it. Motion passed.  Muni allows licensed 16-year-old drivers to operate 
carts if with an older family member. 
 
City Report: The fund balance is 31 percent of the budget. Request to receive a new 
irrigation pump and the requisite software which is expected to cost $112,000-
120,000. Council to approve computer and Oct. meeting and pump at Nov. meeting.  
 
Renovation Report: Furniture for new clubhouse is expected to cost $100,000. 
Clubhouse renovation should be complete by Oct. 2021.  
 
Unfinished Business: Council likely to grant First Tee a waiver so they don’t have 
to pay the $26,000. A motion was made by Charles that the missing funds should not 
come out of Muni’s budget. Fred seconded, board approved.  Fred asked if Muni 
could bill the FT monthly. Contract would have to be amended. 
 
Mike from MGA said the club championship had 75 players and reiterated that all 
proceeds from such tournaments go to the course and merchandise is spent in the 
pro shop.  
 
David is considering a new gold tee at No. 2 and 18 and a new white tee at No. 13. 
Will continue monitoring whether it’s a good idea to switch the nines to improve 
pace of play.  
 



New Business: There have been negative Google reviews centering around 
customer service. Board discussed and agreed that continuing to improve in this 
area was vital as the course conditions continue to improve and we move into the 
new clubhouse. Fred said it feels like the last hurdle Muni has to cross.  
  
Dean motioned to close the meeting. Charles seconded.  
 


